

King George Crescent, Rushall, Walsall, West Midlands, WS4 1EG TEL: 01922 721081

Email: postbox@elmwood.walsall.sch.uk Website: www.elmwood.walsall.sch.uk

Headteacher: Mr. L. Cross, BA Hons. MSc, NPQH,

Deputy Headteacher: Mrs G Francis, BA Hon, NPQML Assistant Headteacher: Mr M Hawkes, BA Hons, NPQSL

DW/DEC 11<sup>th</sup> June 2024

To all Parents/Carers of pupils in Year 7

Dear Parents/Carers

## VISIT TO SHEEPWASH FARM - FRIDAY 21st JUNE 2024

Your child has the opportunity to visit Sheepwash Farm, which is situated near Lichfield, on Friday 21st June 2024 where pupils will spend the day learning how crops are grown; what they are used for as well as observing other farm practices.

The trip will include a ride on a tractor trailer to see crops that are being grown, as well as a visit to a nearby cow herd. Other activities on offer are a chance to experience pond dipping at a fishery pond followed by what will probably be the highlight of the day, a trip to strawberry fields where a few can be picked and sampled.

A covered area is provided for children to have their lunch. Any child who normally has a school dinner will have a packed lunch provided for them and pupils will be back in time for normal transport home.

For practical reasons pupils are advised to wear clothes suitable for the visit and the weather conditions on the day.

Due to the cost implication of the trip and our very limited budget, if you are able to make a voluntary contribution of £5 this would be much appreciated.

We feel this will be a very enjoyable experience and hopefully the sun will shine too!

Yours sincerely

MRD WHITTAKER

**HEAD OF OUTDOOR LEARNING TEACHER** 



## INVESTORS IN PEOPLE

We invest in people Gold

**Team Teach Gold Award** 

Dyslexia Friendly School Level 1 Award







Walsall's Anti-Bullying Charter Mark – Silver Award